WESTMINSTER CE PRIMARY ACADEMY

NEWSLETTER

Friday 13th May 2022

THIS WEEK IN SCHOOL

Key stage 2 children have worked incredibly hard with their SATS papers and we are sure that their hard work and dedication will pay off when they receive their results.

Thank you to the parents and carers of nursery and reception children who enjoyed their stay and play visits this week.

Reception children had a fantastic trip to Hesketh Farm.

We have been doing lots of things in school this week as part of Mental Health Awareness Week in School to promote the importance of mental health and wellbeing.



THE WEEK AHEAD

KS1 SATS will take place next week and we urge parents and carers to make sure that children get some extra early nights in preparation for this important week.

On Friday Year 6 will visit the 'Top Secret Exhibition' at the Media Museum.

Distinctiveness as a Church School

As a Church of England Academy one of our distinctive features is that we show respect to ALL faiths. Next week we will be having a special Eid worship as we hear about how Muslims celebrate Eid and why.

Understanding one another's faiths builds relationships and communities based on respect and love.

SAFEGUARDING

Breakfast Club – the side gate will be closed from 8.00am so any children with a place booked at breakfast club that arrive after 8.00am should enter through the main office.

A note for parents/carers with children in Year 1 to Year 6 — children must not be left alone before 8.20am, either inside the school grounds or at the school gates. We do not have staff available to supervise children before 8.20am.

Children in nursery and reception must be handed over to a member of staff at the internal gate and not left alone. Times 8.15am for nursery and 8.20am for reception classes.

A reminder to all parents/carers to collect children on time at the end of the school day – 2.50pm for nursery and 2.40pm for all other children. Clubs must be collected on time at 3.40pm. Governors have agreed a late collection charging policy and this will be applied where children are collected late. The policy is available on our website.

Thank you in advance for your support with helping us to safeguard your children.



WINNER Argentina



WINNER



This terms value in Worship is: FORGIVENESS

Our school value this half term is Forgiveness. We will be considering what it means to forgive, how we can show forgiveness and thinking about how we can apply the morals of stories we have heard to our everyday lives. The big question for this week is:

Is it easy to forgive?

National Phonics Screening Test

All Year 1 Children will be taking the above test in June. A meeting for parents will be held on Thursday 19th May at 8.30am in the Hub.

Year 6 Trip to the Lake District

The Year 6 residential needs to be paid as soon as possible please. The trip may not be viable if payments are not received.

Thank you.

IMPORTANT

Parents and Carers are reminded that Westminster Primary Academy is a **NUT FREE** school. Please do not send children with foods that contains nuts.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Follow our Tweets

You can keep up to date with activities happening in school by following our regular Tweets on Twitter at @WestminsterBD3



Footballs in School

A reminder that balls of any kind should not be brought into school.

This often causes unnecessary arguments between children.

Thank you for your support

Jewellery and Uniform

Please can you ensure that children do not have hoop earrings. Uniform checks will be taking place before half term.

Friday 20th May 2022 Year 6 trip to National Media Museum

Tuesday 24th May 2022 Year 1 Trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park (Kenya)

Wednesday 25th May 2022 Year 1 Trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park (Tunisia)

Friday 27th May 2022 Road Safety Sessions Years 1, 2, 4, 5 and 6

Friday 27th May 2022 School Closes for Half Term

Tuesday 7th June 2022 School Re-opens - Queens Jubilee Celebration—children

can wear red, white and blue

Monday 13th June 2022 Year 6 Residential

Monday 20th June 2022 Year 6 Residential

Tuesday 28th June 2022 Year 2 trip to Scarborough

First Kick Half Term

MAY HALF TERM HOLIDAY CLUB @

SAT BEDE'S & ST JOSEPH'S COLLEGE, BD9 5QA

MONDAY 30th MAY - WEDNESDAY 1st JUNE







TROPHIES &
MEDALS
AWARDED
DAILY

JUSR £40 FOR THE FULL 3 DAYS

Check out the club on our Facebook Page: FIRST KICK FOOTBALL

DROP OFF BETWEEN

8am - 9:30am

PICK UP BETWEEN

4pm - 5pm

- £40 for 3 days
- · £15 for a single day
- 10% discount for additional siblings

AVAILABLE. PLEASE
BOOK ASAP TO AVOID
DISAPPOINTMENT

Each day medals and trophies are awarded for good teamwork, best attitude, hard work and star player.

Additional Activities: Bouncy Castles, Slides, Dodgeball, Football, Penalty Shootouts, Mini Tournaments, Jenga, XBOX FIFA, WII MARIO KART, Badminton, Toys, Lego, Hockey, Netball, Rugby, Basketball, Parachute Games, Hula Hoops, Multi-Skills Activities, K'Nex, Sports Day, Colouring, Street Dance and Rainy Day Activities.



TO BOOK PLEASE TELEPHONE Liam

0113 457 3715 or 07514 316 534

We cannot be held responsible for loss or damage to property or clothing. Please note we have a strict no refund policy once a place has been booked.

